SAINT JOSEPH & CABRINI PARISH COUNCIL MINUTES

July 11, 2018

The July meeting was called to order by President, Paul Fritz, at 7:05 PM. Members present were Paul Fritz, Kelsey Rubey, Nancy Anderson, Jeff Ledger, Leonard Drish, Steve Pacha, and Shirley VanDee.

Steve Pacha has been appointment to fill Karen Morgan's position through the end of the 2018 year.

An opening prayer was recited by all. Minutes of the June 13, 2018 meeting were read by Kelsey Rubey. Leonard Drish moved to approve the minutes. Nancy Anderson seconded. Approved.

CHRISTIAN SERVICE/SOCIAL ACTION

Nancy Anderson wants to commend those in the parish, specifically Carol Robinson and Arlene Fritz, that visit the elders in the parish. Shirley reports Carol Mottet is now a permanent resident at Halcyon House in Washington.

FAMILY LIFE

Nancy Anderson reports having approximately 30 books to add to the "library" in the back of church. She questions where to place the library and discusses the option of the northeast corner of the basement. Shirley suggests putting an advertisement in the bulletin once this is up and ready for use.

LITURGY

Shirley reports she continues to receive comments from visiting parishioners that they are impressed that our parish offers a choir. She also states that we may need to start training adults for altar servers as we continue to lose young adults to college. Shirley also questions if we need to offer another training for eucharistic ministers.

MAINTENANCE

Jeff Ledger reports having completed the tile, down spout, and block wall on the north side of the church. He states the tile and down spout are temporary. He plans to complete the project once the railing is completed an installed.

Jeff Ledger reports having filled the stump holes with soil. He spoke with Kelly Farrier about seeding and Kelly reports wanting to wait until August or September to do so.

Mike Adrian called Shirley to report that he has contacted Gavin Stacy multiple times, however Gavin has yet to return any of the phone calls. Jeff Ledger will try to go and visit Gavin, or his son Austin, to see if they can complete the railing.

Shirley reports there are two more ash trees in the north lot that will need attention and removed. She is also planning to contact Egli Landscape about trimming the shrub on the northeast side of St. Joseph.

Steve Pacha reports there are a couple of lights burned out in the basement of St. Joseph that will need replaced.

Paul Fritz replaced the lights in the elevator. Shirley reports the elevator has been working and was inspected by the state with no citations.

Leonard Drish reports he is planning to seek a bid to fix the bell tower for the parish council to review and vote on.

FINANCE

Shirley reports we are at the end of the fiscal year. She states the budget meeting is July 21, 2018. The total income from this month is \$6,032.93 placing the parish at a net income of \$8,743.19 for the fiscal year.

ALTAR AND ROSARY

Shirley reports they met yesterday to continue working on job duties for the bazaar.

CHANGE OF INSURANCE

Shirley reports the agent that we currently use has changed insurance to Catholic Mutual, which is owned by the Catholic church.

BAZAAR

Shirley reports Dan Mottet is planning to get the tents. She also reports Ernie Greiner is planning to furnish all of the pork loins again this year. Steve Pacha says he talked to Kurt Ledger about wood cutting. They are most likely planning on hauling wood to the church and cutting it here. Shirley reports she has received the following items for the raffle: \$100 gift card from Casey's, a night stay with 2 dinner tickets at Riverside, and 4 tickets from the Sondheim Center in Fairfield. She questions having a car detailing as another option. Jeff Ledger mentions dinner for two at a nice restaurant. Paul Fritz recommends continuing with the cash prizes again this year as he believes they are a big draw to the raffle.

Shirley reports the job duties are made for the bazaar. The Altar and Rosary is waiting to put the raffle tickets with them prior to passing them out. Shirley also questions the need for the port-a-potty again this year, like we have used in years past.

A closing prayer was read by Shirley. Steve Pacha moves to adjourn the meeting. Jeff Ledger seconded. The next meeting is Wednesday, August 8, 2018 at 7:00 P.M. at Mother Cabrini. Meeting adjourned at 8:22 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by Kelsey Rubey